

葛量洪校友會黄埔學校

Grantham College of Education Past Students' Association Whampoa Primary School

Summary of Parents' Circular No. P137/15

3 February, 2016

Dear Parents,

This is a summary of the Parents' Circulars issued every Thursday. For details, please refer to the Chinese version. If you have any enquiries, please feel free to contact the class teacher.

1. Lunar New Year Fair

1.1. The above activity will be held on Thursday, 4 February. Students can dress in causal wears and parents are welcomed to join the activity at the following time:

Time:	8:20-10:45 (8:20 for registration)
Activities:	Lunar New Year performance, booth games etc.
Remarks:	The school begins as usual (8:20am) but ends early at 11:45am.
	> P.6 students will leave school at 12:30pm

1.2. All students are reminded to note the followings:

- 3	state in the state of the state	
	All levels	Student Handbook (Term 1 and Term 2)
		a reusable shopping bag
		a snack box and a fork
	P.1-5	a cloth for cleaning the classroom

1.3. We have joined the Charity Plant Sale fund raising activity. Parents and students are encouraged to donate by buying pot plants (\$30 each) or candy floss (\$2each).

2. Special arrangement for P.6 students on 4 February

A sharing session will be held on 4 February after the Lunar New Year Fair, all P.6 students must attend the sharing session. They will stay at school till 12:30 pm and no 2nd round school bus service.

3. Lunar New Year Holidays

- 3.1. Lunar New Year Holidays will start from Friday, 5 February to Monday, 15 February. Parents are urged to remind your child to strike a balance between work and play, and finish the holiday homework.
- 3.2. As it has been one of our main concerns to nurture students into effective and responsible learners, we expect that students are competent and conscientious and would not be absent from school without sufficient reasons.
- 3.3. Parents should write for a letter of permission if they need to apply for a leave of absence. Otherwise, students will be given demerits if they are absent from school without sufficient reasons.

Remarks:

➤ A "Parents-Also-Appreciate-Teachers" Card will be distributed to all parents. We are now inviting you to spend just few minutes filling the name of the teacher you feel grateful to and adding in your personal thank-you message and wishes, and return them to school Counter before Friday, 19 February. Those cards will be received by your respectful teachers in due course.